## A.M.C.C.

Minutes of the A.M.C.C. meeting held in Galena, Maryland, during the "Marathon Run", July 25, 1970.

Host Club: Spartan M.C., Inc.

A.M.C.C. Officers Attending:

Don Bruce, Pres. Tom McInerney, V.P. Carl Banks, Sec. Gene Simonar, Trea.

The following clubs were represented by their President, Representative or both:

Empire City M.C. Second City M.C. S.M.C. Lost Angels Spartan M.C. Vikings M.C. Wheels M.C.

Proxy vote received from:

SN.M.C. - London

No representative or proxy from: Rocky Mountaineers M.C.

At 3:50 P.M. the President called the meeting to order.

The Secretary read the minutes of the previous meeting and as there were no additions, deletions or corrections they were accepted as read.

The President announced that he had received and accepted the resignation of Cycle M.C. from membership in the Atlantic-Midwest Coordinating Council,

The Treasurer presented the A.M.C.C. financil report. After credits and expenditures the current balance of the treasury is \$71.77. Further Gene informed the council that the patches were ordered and would be ready in about six weeks. The cost will be approximately 69 % to 79 % a piece.

The Vice President announced that the Letters of Commendation were ready for presentation to the previous council officers.

## Old Business:

Second City M.C. made a motion to have A.M.C.C. (3  $\times$  5) flags made up to be purchased at the option of the existing clubs and that new member clubs be required to purchase these flags. This motion was seconded by the Vikings M.C. and passed unanimously.

Second City M.C. volunteered to obtain estimates for these flags and be responsible for having them made.

A discussion then came up concerning the A.M.C.C. Summer 1971 run to the West Coast. Many ideas were presented, including the possibility of flying bikes out along with the members attending. As there were many more details to be checked out, further discussion was put off until the next council meeting. Second City M.C. stated that they would be happy to correlate all information concerning this venture.

## New Business:

The Secretary presented the council with copies of the Road Rules Booklet. A motion was made by the Vikings M.C. to charge 25¢ per copy for the R.R.B.; this was seconded by Empire City M.C. and unanimously passed.

It was brought to the attention of the council that since Cycle M.C.'s Bass River run was no longer an AJCC santioned event it would be necessary to change or cancel the September meeting. Empire City M.C. made a motion that the September meeting be held at the Leif Ericson run being hosted by the Vikings M.C. The S.M.C.L.A. seconded and the motion was passed unanimously.

Wheels M.C. made a motion to have the "first check" written by the A.M.C.C. framed as a memento for the council. The Vikings M.C. seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

## Membership:

Empire City M.C. made a motion to change the existing policy of the A.M.C.C. to allow the council to vote acceptance of a new member club by a 100% affirmative vote of the clubs present, by representative or written proxy vote, at any official A.M.C.C. meeting. This motion was seconded by the Vikings M.C. and passed unanimously.

The next item on the agenda was the application for council membership by the Boston Bike Club. The Vikings M.C. once again affirmed their sponsorship of the B.B.C. and urged a council vote. The President then called for a determination and by unanimous affirmative vote of the clubs present (plus an affirmative proxy vote) the Boston Bike Club was accepted into membership in the A.M.C.C.

The President thanked the council representatives for having the most productive A.M.C.C. meeting in which he had participated.

At 4:35 P.M. the S.M.C.L.A. made a motion to adjourn. "All clubs seconded" and the motion carried unanimously.

Resposibilly submitted,

Carl Jones Secretary

Copies mailed to all member clubs August 3, 1970